THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

No. 206
Approved May 9, 1990

RESOLVED, That the address of 375 Allens Avenue be
changed to One Warren Way.
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TEN EAST S3RD STREET
NEW YORK, N.Y. 10022
212-751-8100

355 ALLENS AVENUE

PROVIDENCE, R.I. 02007

WARREN EQUITIES, INC.

February 2, 1990

Ms. Joan DiRuzzo, Councilwoman
Urban Development Chairperson
141 Roosevelt St.

Providence, RI 02909

Dear Ms. DiRuzzo:

As a result of Council action, we recently had the name
changed on our street from Seymour to Warren Way. This now
necessitates an address change from Seymour Street to One
Warren Way. we solicit your help in obtaining this action.

The above request was made to us through the Mayor's
office.

Construction is moving right along and it is expected
that the new offices will be ready sometime in March.
Therefore, we would indeed appreciate your assistance in
changing our address as quickly as possible,

If you have any questions regarding the aone, please do
not hesitate to contact me at 461-5500.

Sincerely,
WARREN. EQ S, IN
7 4 W

William F}\ Rommél
Real Estate Ma?éger

mar

CC: Mr. J. 0O'Donnell
Tim Duffy, Legislative Liaison
E. M. Cosgrove, President, Warren Equities, Inc.

401-481-5500



City of Providence

Rhode Island

Department of City Clerk

MEMORANDUM
DATE: February 20, 1990
-T0: Colonel Walter J. Clark, Police Chief and M?chae]lF. Moise,
o CHANGING THE ADDRESS OF 375 ALLENS AVENup Fire Chief
_SUBJECT: TO ONE WARREN WAY

. CONSIDERED BY: Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning

DISPOSITION:
Attached are copies of the subject matter for your

study and report back in writing to the above-named Committee,
as soon as practical.

Also review the attached letters, as they are self-
explanatory.

CC: Commissioner of Public Safety, Partington



CITY OF PROVIDENCE. RHODE ISLAND L MAYOR JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, jR.

Rose M. Mendonca
City Clerk

Michae! R. Clement
First Deputy

Clerk of Council Jean M. Angclone

Second Deputy

Clerk of Committees DERARTI\IENT OF CITY CLERK
CITY HALL

February 20, 1990

Mr. Wallace Kido

General Manager/Postmaster
24 Corliss Street
Providence, R.I. 02904

Dear Mr. Kido:

I have been requested by Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo
as Chairwoman of the Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal
and Planning, to forward to you the attached Resolution now
pending before the said Committee.

It is also reguested that you review the attached matter
and report your findings and recommendations to the above-

named Committee as soon as practical because the Committee
would like to expedite this matter in an orderly fashion.

Very truly yours,

Michael R. Clement
First Deputy City Clerk

MRC/jb
Enclosure (One Warren Way)
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JOHN J. FARTINGTON

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
COMMISSIONER MAYOR

Department of Public Safety

““‘Building Pride in Providence”

TO: MICHAEL R. CLEMENT, FIRST DEPUTY CLERK

FROM: JOHN J. PARTINGTON, COMMISSIONER OF PUBLIC SAFETY
RE: STREET ABANDONMENTS FOR: Change 375 Allens Avenue to One Warren Way

* DATE: March 14, 1990

In response to your memo, I submit herewith reports from
the Fire Department and the Police Department indicating that
neither department has any objection to the abandonment of the
above-named streets. I concur in their conclusions and therefore
the Department of Public Safety has no objections.
John J. Partington
Commissioner of Public Safety

- Jp
‘Enc. : ' !

209 Fountain Street . Providence, Rhode Island 02903 . (401)272-3121



PROVIDENCE POLICE DEPARTMENT
Headquarter s

March 1, 1990

To: The Honorable John J. Partington, Public Safety Commissioner
From: Colonel Walter J. Clark, Chief of Police

Subject: Proposed Address Change: 375 Allens Avenue to One Warren Way
Sir:

In accordance with a memorandum dated February 20th, from the
Department of City Clerk; I directed Captain William V. Devine,
Director of the Traffic Bureau, to evaluate the aforementioned address
change.

Attached is the information that was required. If additional

information is needed, please advise accordingly.

Respectfully submitted,

WAL A LARK
Colonel
Chief of Police

Attachment



PROVIDENCE POLICE DEPARTMENT

February 28, 1990

To: Colonel Walter J., Clark, Chief of Police
From: Captain William V. Devine, Director of Traffic
Subject: Change of Address ; 375 Allens Avenue
Sir: Attached is a copy of correspondence feceived from your office, subject; change

of address from 375 Allens Avenue to One Warren Way,

T instructed Lieutenant Richard Sullivan to respond to the location as stated
above and he informed me that the change would not be a problem, He further inform-
ed that at present the entire Warren Way has buildings owned by Warren Oil Company.
It was noted that the present 375 Warren 0il Company building (Allens Averwue) is
under reconstruction, The front door of the building is on Allens Avenue,

If the front door is changed to Warren Way, then it would not appear to be
a problem, ~

Respectfully submitted;

W@/MM V Qo s
WILLIAM V. DEVINE

Captain
Director of Traffic

Form 29



., ' CHARLES A. PISATURO, ESQ.
COMMISSIONER

CHIEF MICHAEL F. MOISE
FIRE CHIEF

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, |R.
MAYOR

Department of Public Safety, Fire Department
“Building Pride in Providence”

March 8, 1990

To: John J. Partington, Commissioner of Public Safety
From: Michael F. Moise, Chief of Department

Subject: Changing the address of 375 Allens Avenue to
One Warren Way

Dear Sir:

The request for the changing of the address of 375 Allens

Avenue to One Warren Way as described in the petition to the City
Council, will pose no operational problems to the Providence Fire
Department.

Respectfully,

chael/ F. Moiﬁ%/

Chief of Department

MFM/ds

3950

209 Fountain Street ® Providence, Rhode Island 023503 @ (401) 421-1293
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THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

No.

Approved

RESOLVED, That the address of 375 Allens Avenue be
changed to One Warren Way.




TEN EAST SSRD STREET
NEW YORK. N Y 10022
212-751-8100

355 ALLENS AVENUE
PROVIDENCE. R 02907

WARREN EQUITIES, INC.  or-481-8600

February 2, 1990

Ms. Joan DiRuzzo, Councilwoman
Urban Development Chairperson
141 Roosevelt St.

Providence, RI 02909

Dear Ms. DiRuzzo:

As a result of Council action, we recently had the name
changed on our street from Seymour to Warren Way. This now
necessitates an address change from Seymour Street to Cre
Warren Way. we solicit your help in obtaining this action.

The above request was made to us through the Mayor's
office.

Construction is moving right along and it is expected
that the new offices will be ready sometime in March.
Therefore, we would indeed appreciate ycur assistance in
changing our address as guickly as possible.

1f you have any guestions regarding the above, please do
not hesitate to contact me at 461-5500.

Sincerely,

WARREN EQUITIES, ING? -
7

William F\} Rommel
Real Estate Manager

mar

CC: Mr. J. O'Donnell
Tim Duffy, Legislative Liaison
E. M. Cosgrove, President, Warren Equities, Inc.
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United States
Postal Service

Macch 6, 1990

Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo
Chairwoman, Urban Redevelopment
Renewal and Planning Committee
Providence City Hall

25 Dorrance Street

Providence, RI 02903-1789

Dear Councilwoman DiRuzzo:

In reference to the proposed Resolution which would change the property
located at 375 Allens Avenue to One Warren Way, I believe that these types
of changes may tend to compromise the numbering system the City of
Providence now maintains.

Presently, there are approximately 20 buildings in the downtown area that
have been given out-of-sequence or unique addresses. If we (jointly)
allow this practice, an erratic address system in the City of Providence
could occur which might result in chaotic conditions not only for the
Postal Service, but for the city's Police and Fire Departments as well as
others attempting to locate these addresses. I suggest your committee
take these issues into consideration and review this resolution. Qur
recommendation is to retain the present address seaquence.

I would like to express my appreciation for your notifying the Postal
Service of the proposed resolutions for the city, and I hope our input is
of assistance to you and the City Council in making a decision. If it
would be beneficial, we would be more than willing to sit down to discuss
this or any other address issues with you or members of your committee.

Very truly yours,

(totlee. o2

Wallace Kido

General Manager/Postmaster
Providence Division

24 Corliss Street
Providence, RI 02904-9998




